
 

 

Scoil Thomáis Fundraising Walk : 

Sunday  29th April 2018                         

at 11am in the Phoenix Park.                        

Sponsor cards will be given to all 

pupils after Easter holidays.   

EASTER TECH CAMP  
During the first week of Easter 

holidays teacher Ms Goulding will 

run a TECHNOLOGY CAMP for 

1st—5th  Class pupils in            

Scoil Thomáis.  The camp runs 

from  Monday 26th to                   

Thursday 29th  March ( 4 days) 

from 10am to 2pm.  Activities        

include  outdoor digital  pursuits, 

using Ipads, Computer Activities 

Claymation, Paint, Scratch and 

more!   Application forms have been 

sent home recently.  

© Scoil Thomáis, 1st March  2018  

Due to the very cold weather 
on Tuesday 27th Feb.           

Scoil Thomáis pupils and 
their teachers did not travel to the 
Fingal Athletics. The next race day 

will be held on Tuesday 20th March.  

Visit to Dáil Eireann :  

Pupils from Ms O’Reilly’s and         
Ms McCarthy’s Sixth Classes 

visited the Dáil for a very                     
informative tour on Tuesday 27th 

February.  The classes were 
guests of local representative,                                

Deputy Jack Chambers.  

STAY SAFE LESSONS 

Stay Safe lessons are being taught to 

Senior Infants, First Class, Third Class 

and Fifth Class  during this term.             

There was good turnout of parents at  

the Stay Safe Parent Information Meeting on                      

8th February. For further information on the      

content of the  Stay Safe Programme for each class 

level  go to www. staysafe.ie                                   

GAA NEWS: A lunchtime  

football league for 2nd Class 

with mixed teams of boys and 

girls is currently up and running 

at lunchtimes organised by               

Mr J Gurhy and Ms Moran. The 

children involved are enjoying 

the matches in this league.   

Reminder to Parents of                

5th Class pupils that                     
Luttrellstown Community College 

will host an Open Evening on 

Thursday 15th March from  
7-9pm  for interested applicants 

for First Year commencing              

September 2019.  

 ‘Be Active’ Easter Camp will run in Scoil Thomáis 

during the second week of the Easter holidays 

from Tuesday 3rd April - Friday 6th April( 4 days) 

from 10am - 2pm under the supervision of               

teachers Mr N. Gurhy, Mr Ryan and                      

Mr J. Gurhy. The camp will be sports based with 

activities to suit all abilities from junior infants to 

5th class. Camp cost is €55 per child with family 

deals available. Camp flyers have been                 

circulated and are also available from the            

organising teachers.   

BOARD OF MANAGEMENT NEWS  

The BoM at its meeting on 26th February dealt with 

current school matters including staffing and            

enrolment for 2018/19 school year.                                 

The BOM also reviewed the DES Child Protection 

Guidelines for Primary & Post-Primary School 2017 

and ratified the Child Safeguarding Statement and 

the associated Risk Assessment in accordance with 

Dept. of Education requirements.                                         

This statement will be posted on the school website 

by 11th March 2018.  

This event has been cancelled due to the weather.                             
¢ƘŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ /ƘƻƛǊ ǳƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǊŜŎǝƻƴ ƻŦ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ aǎ .ǊŜƴƴŀƴ 
ŀƴŘ aǎ IŜŀƭȅ ƛǎ ōǳǎȅ ǊŜƘŜŀǊǎƛƴƎ ŀǘ ƭǳƴŎƘǝƳŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ  

ŀǇǇŜŀǊŀƴŎŜ ƛƴ 5ǊŀƝƻŎƘǘ ƻƴ ǘƘƛǎ CǊƛŘŀȅ нƴŘ aŀǊŎƘ ŀǎ ƎǳŜǎǘǎ ƻŦ 
ƘƻƴƻǳǊ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ¢ƘǊŜŜ ¢ŜƴƻǊǎ ƛƴ /ƻƴŎŜǊǘΦ   

For Parents of 5th Class Pupils                   
Castleknock Community  

College will hold an                       
OPEN AFTERNOON on  

Wednesday 14th March from             
3ï 5pm for pupils interested in 

enrolling for 1st Year 2019 and an 
INFORMATION EVENING for 

first time parents from                    
7.30ð8.30 pm on the 14th March.  
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Easter Holidays:  School will close on Friday 23rd March at 12 noon 

and will re -open at 9am on Monday 9th April.  

St Patrick's Day ( Bank Holiday) ñ no school on Monday 19th March.  

WORLD BOOK DAY 2018: Thursday 1st  March.   

There were some special class activities planned for the day by 

Ms Steen to celebrate World Book Day and they will take place 

over the coming weeks in school. This yearõs  theme for World 

Book Day  is ôLet’s Share a Story’ - so parents, teachers and 

adults are encouraged to spend some time reading/telling stories to children.                       

Pupils will receive a Book Voucher to buy a book this month.                                 

On Wednesday 21st March all classes will  have a storytelling session with 

renowned storyteller Niall de Búrca with  pupils listening to a live story               

session. For further information log onto www.worldbook day.com 
 

Lá Fhéile  Phádraig : 17ú Márta 

Beannachtaí na Feile  

Please Note: There will be no school for pupils next  Thursday 8th March         
as teachers are required by the Dept. of Education to attend  inservice training 
for the continuing implementation  of the new Primary Language Curriculum. 

PLEASE NOTE: School Thomáis will close at                                                   
12 noon on Tuesday 13th March to facilitate Child Protection Training.    

Please ensure that your child/ren are collected at 12o’clock on this day. 

The school staff and BOM are becoming familiar with the responsibilities and 
procedures in the updated 2017 Child Protection Guidelines for Schools 

IMPORTANT: SEVERE WEATHER ALERT WARNING 

As there are currently RED weather warnings in 
place for extremely cold weather and heavy snow                       

Scoil Thomáis closed on Wednesday 28th February 
and Thursday 1st and Friday 2nd March. 

School will re-open next Monday 5th March at 9am.                   
The school will communicate any further updates if 
necessary to parents via text message & email and  

also please check the school website regularly.  
Hopefully everyone will stay safe and warm             

during this extreme weather event.  



 

 

Scoil Thomáis Parents’ Association 

will hold an EASTER BAKE SALE in  

the school hall on the morning of                                    
Friday 23rd March (9.15 am until 11.30am)              

( day of Easter hols & school closing at 12 noon)  

Funds raised from the Sale will fund the  
purchase of sports gear and equipment.  
The school will also make a donation to                

SPECIAL OLYMPICS IRELAND                        
from the proceeds of the Bake Sale.                                      

Donations of breads, cakes, buns etc can be left 

into the school hall from 8.50am on the morning 

of the BAKE SALE.  The  Parentsõ Association 

will be seeking parent volunteers to help on the 

morning. If you can help please contact                            

scoilthomaisparents@gmail.com.                                                       
 Each child brings in €2 and a lunchbox to 

bring home lovely bakes to eat at home.  

    Some Irish phrases for Parents  

Dia Dhuit .  Hello     Dia is Muire duit.   
Tá fáilte romhat. You are welcome 

Conas atá tú? How are you? 
Tá mé go maith. I am well/fine 

Slán. Slán go fóill.  goodbye 
Más é do thoil é.  please 

Go raibh maith agat . thank you 
Cad is aimn duit? What is your name? 
Séan is ainm dom.  My name is Sean 
Lá Fhéile Phádraig. St Patrick’s Day 
Bréithlá shona duit. Happy birthday 

Go n-éiri leat Best of luck 
Cén t-am é? what time is it?  

Congratulations to teacher  
Ms Victory on the birth of a baby boy  

last weekend. The pupils in             
Room 14 are delighted to share their 

best wishes with Ms Victory.  

4ÈÅ Service of Light ÆÏÒ #ÏÎПÉÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ ÐÕÐÉÌÓ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÏÎ 4ÈÕÒÓÄÁÙ ψÔÈ -ÁÒÃÈ ÁÔ 
χȢσπÐÍ ×ÉÔÈ &Ò "ÒÅÎÄÁÎ ÁÓ ÃÅÌÅÂÒÁÎÔȢ  4ÈÅ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ #ÈÏÉÒ ÕÎÄÅÒ ÔÈÅ ÄÉÒÅÃÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ 
-Ó (ÅÁÌÙ Ǫ -Ó "ÒÅÎÎÁÎ ×ÉÌÌ ÓÉÎÇ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÃÅÒÅÍÏÎÙȢ 4ÈÅ #ÏÎПÉÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ ÐÕÐÉÌÓ ÁÒÅ 

ÂÅÉÎÇ ÐÒÅÐÁÒÅÄ ÂÙ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÃÌÁÓÓ ÔÅÁÃÈÅÒÓ -Ó -Ã#ÁÒÔÈÙ Ǫ -Ó /ȭ2ÅÉÌÌÙȢ                            
#ÏÎУÉÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ ÐÕÐÉÌÓ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÔÅÁÃÈÅÒÓ ÔÒÁÖÅÌ ÔÏ %ÍÍÁÕÓ 2ÅÔÒÅÁÔ #ÅÎÔÒÅ ÏÎ                    

&ÒÉÄÁÙ ύÔÈ  -ÁÒÃÈȢ  !ÌÌ #ÏÎУÉÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ ÐÕÐÉÌÓ ÓÈÏÕÌÄ ÈÁÖÅ ÐÁÉÄ ÔÈÅ ÆÅÅ ÏÆ Αυω ÔÏ ÃÏÖÅÒ 
ÔÈÅ ÃÏÓÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÒÅÔÒÅÁÔȢ 3ÃÏÉÌ 4ÈÏÍÜÉÓ 0! ×ÉÌÌ ÏÒÇÁÎÉÓÅ ÔÈÅ &ÉÔÔÉÎÇÓ ÆÏÒ #ÏÎУÉÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ 

2ÏÂÅÓ  ÆÏÒ ÐÕÐÉÌÓ ÏÎ Á ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÄÁÙ ÁÆÔÅÒ ÔÈÅ %ÁÓÔÅÒ ÂÒÅÁËȢ                                                                  
Reminder that Confirmation Ceremony is on Thursday 26th  April at 11am.  

NUT BASED FOODS  
Please ensure that your 

child does not bring any 
nut based foods to 

school as there are pupils 
with NUT allergies in                
various classes. Even            
minor traces of nuts 
could trigger serious  

allergic reactions for a 
child requiring                 

emergency treatment .  

The next BOM Meeting will be held on                          
Tuesday 17th April at 7pm in the school. 

 Board members please note.  

 Special Olympics Ireland Games                  
will take place  in Dublin from the 14th 
to 17th June 2018. The Games will be 
held  in various venues including the 

Sport Ireland National Sports Campus in 
Blanchardstown. A representative from 
Special Olympics Ireland will visit the 
school in May to speak with classes 
about the upcoming games and will  

encourage local families to come  to the 
venues and support the games.  

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS  TO QUIZ TEAM                               
Well Done to 6th class pupils, Carla Nichifor, 

Sophie Dardis, Aaron O'Reilly and Jamie Marshall. 
who represented Scoil Thomáis at the recent 

Blanchardstown and District Credit Union Quiz 
held in Scoil Bhríde. The team put in a lot of 

preparation for the quiz and  narrowly missed 
out on a place in the final after a tense playoff. 
The team must be commended for their great 

attitude and behaviour at the event.                      
Teachers Ms OõKeeffe, Ms OõDonnell &              

Mr Bracken trained the quiz teams this year  
First Penance for 2nd class 

First Holy Communion           
pupils is on  Thursday             

evening  22nd March at 
7.30pm in the Church.           

0ÕÐÉÌÓ ×ÅÁÒ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ  ÕÎÉÆÏÒÍ ÆÏÒ 
ÔÈÅ 0ÅÎÁÎÃÅ 3ÅÒÖÉÃÅȢ 4ÈÅ ÐÕÐÉÌÓ          

ÉÎÖÏÌÖÅÄ ÁÒÅ ×ÏÒËÉÎÇ ÈÁÒÄ ÐÒÅÐÁÒÉÎÇ 
ÆÏÒ ÔÈÉÓ ÉÍÐÏÒÔÁÎÔ ÓÁÃÒÁÍÅÎÔ ×ÈÉÃÈ ÉÓ 
ÐÁÒÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÅÉÒ &ÉÒÓÔ #ÏÍÍÕÎÉÏÎȢ         

4ÈÁÎË ÙÏÕ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ςÎÄ #ÌÁÓÓ ÔÅÁÃÈÅÒÓ ÆÏÒ 
ÔÈÅÉÒ ÐÒÅÐÁÒÁÔÉÏÎ ×ÏÒË ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ ÐÕÐÉÌÓ 
ÁÎÄ ÔÏ &Ò "ÒÅÎÄÁÎ  ×ÈÏ ÖÉÓÉÔÓ ÅÁÃÈ ÏÆ 

ÔÈÅ ςÎÄ ÃÌÁÓÓÅÓ ÒÅÇÕÌÁÒÌÙȢ                                              
2ÅÍÉÎÄÅÒ ÔÈÁÔ  &ÉÒÓÔ #ÏÍÍÕÎÉÏÎ 
-ÁÓÓÅÓ ÆÏÒ 3ÃÏÉÌ 4ÈÏÍÜÉÓ ÉÓ ÏÎ                        
3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙ υύÔÈ -ÁÙ φτυό ÁÔ υτÁÍ 
ɉ ÆÏÒ ÐÕÐÉÌÓ ÉÎ 2ÏÏÍÓ υǪφɊ Ǫ                 

υυȢχτÁÍ ɉÆÏÒ ÐÕÐÉÌÓ ÉÎ 2ÏÏÍÓ υω ǪυϊɊ  

IMPORTANT NOTICE FOR PARENTS                        

Scoil Thom§is Parentsõ Association Social  Evening & 

Fun  Table Quiz. due to be held this                                  

Friday 2nd March  in the Carpenter Pub has been 

POSTPONED  due to the bad weather .                                              

It is hoped to reschedule the event for another date. 

Thank you to all those  parents who planned to           

support the event.   More details on the new date               

as soon as possible.  

Seachtain na Gaeilge in Scoil Thomáis                                                   

from  12ú -16ú Márta 2018.  
Pupils and teachers will be preparing for St Patrick's Day and 

Seachtain na Gaeilge event organised by Ms Ellen OõSullivan.  

Pupils and school staff will make an extra special effort to speak 
Gaeilge both at home and at school this month. Céilis take place in the hall 

next week with all classes learning damhsaí Gaelach (Irish dances) in PE 

classes. Classes are also involved in a Comórtas Éalaine (Art Competition) 
for Seachtain na Gaeilge with winning entries to be displayed in the hall. 

The school library will have a selection of  Irish language and culture books 

on display for the month of March. All classes will come to the hall during 

Friday 16th March for a  special concert of Irish music and song with                 
Traditional Irish music group Airneáin.  

Pupils are asked to  pay û3 to cover the concert (Friday 16th March) 

and Storyteller visit ( Wednesday 21st March)  - please send this money 
to teacher this week.  Thank you to those who have paid this money 

During this week beginning 26th February. 

Catholic pupils in 3rd  & 4th Classes            

attended a  Penitential Service in the 

Church with Fr Brendan.   

Trocáire Boxes: A reminder that boxes 
should be returned to the school before   

St Patrick's weekend for collection .  


